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Wilbur-Ellis

Ideas to grow with*

NET WEIGHT

500 GRAMS

DIPHACINONE RAT BAIT

AGRICULTURAL

GUARANTEE:

Diphacinone..................... 0.005%

REGISTRATION NO. 14809

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

WILBUR-ELLIS COMPANY OF CANADA LIMITED
555 Southgate Drive, Unit 101

Guelph, Ontario  N1H 6J3

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: AREAS OF USE: Dwellings, Farm Buildings, Food
Service Establishments, Granary Bins (empty), Processing Plants
(feed, food & non-food) and Storage Areas (feed, food &
non-food).

METHOD:  Place bait in protected locations or bait stations where
rats consume feed and water, or travel.  Keep bait in place for
one month.  Check bait at least twice during the first week and
once each week for the next three weeks.  Replace wet or spoiled
bait on each inspection.

PRECAUTIONS:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  If taken in large
or repeated doses by humans or animals, it may reduce clotting
ability of the blood and cause internal bleeding.  Place baits in
protected places inaccessible to children and domestic animals or



in tamper-proof bait boxes.  Do not contaminate food or feed.  Do
not contaminate any body of water.  Burn or bury bodies of dead
rodents.

FIRST AID:  If swallowed, induce vomiting by touching the back of
the throat with a finger or blunt object; repeat until vomit
fluid is clear.  Rush patient to nearest hospital taking this
labelled container with you.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Blood transfusions combined with
intravenous injections and oral doses of Vitamin K1 are
indicated, as for haemorrhage caused by overdoses of dicumarol.
Vitamin K1 in the form of intravenous, intramuscular or
subcutaneous injections, or by oral ingestion are suggested
remedial treatments for anticoagulant poisoning.  The severity of
the case measured by establishing prolonged prothrombin times
(P.T.) will determine appropriate therapy.  Monitoring P.T. will
indicate the necessity of repeated treatments.

STORAGE: Store in a cool, dry place away from food and feed.

DISPOSAL:
1. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional 

cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.
2. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial 

requirements.
4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product 

and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of 
Conservation and Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto the buyer assumes
the risk to persons or property arising from the use of handling
of this product and accepts the product on that condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this



service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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